Subject: Standing Commission on Liturgy and Music

From: "Meyers, Ruth" < RMeyers@cdsp.edu>

Date: 1/15/2013 7:38 PM

To: "Meyers, Ruth" < RMeyers@cdsp.edu>

CC: Thomas Ely <tely@dioceseofvermont.org>, Kee Sloan <ksloan@dioala.org>, Bishop Steven Miller

<Bishop11@diomil.org>, Research < research@episcopalarchives.org>

Dear Bishop,

Greetings in this Epiphany season of light!

As chair of the Standing Commission on Liturgy and Music, I am writing in regard to the commission's work on General Convention Resolution 2012-A049, which directs the commission to undertake an open process for review of the resource "I Will Bless You and You Will Be a Blessing." The participation of your diocese is important to our work. Your engagement of this material throughout the triennium to whatever degree and in whatever form that might take will add value to this ongoing work of our Church.

To assist the commission in its review of the resource, please identify a contact person in your diocese who will work with the commission to gather feedback from your diocese. The resource includes a substantial theological essay and discussion guide. Responses to these from throughout the church would be especially helpful, since this is the work of the Episcopal Church as a whole.

In addition, please let me know whether you have authorized the liturgy "The Witnessing and Blessing of a Lifelong Covenant" for use in your diocese, and if so, whether you have authorized any adaptations to meet the needs of members of the Church, as the resolution permits. A copy of or link to any letters you have sent or documents you have issued would be very helpful. Understanding the extent of use and how the liturgy is being used is an important part of the commission's review.

During the last triennium, the commission worked with the Archives of the Episcopal Church to create a digital archive of material for this project, which is available at <a href="http://www.episcopalarchives.org/SCLM/">http://www.episcopalarchives.org/SCLM/</a>. We have asked them to continue to develop that archive, adding material we receive about authorization of the liturgy. Information you provide in response to this email, including any documents or links, will be posted there unless you explicitly state that you do not give permission for your response to be publicly posted on the digital archive. If you have questions about the digital archive, please contact Mark Duffy, archivist, at <a href="mailto:research@episcopalarchives.org">research@episcopalarchives.org</a>.

If you have questions about this or any other aspect of the commission's work, please let me know. The bishops on the commission, Tom Ely (Vermont), Steve Miller (Milwaukee), and Kee Sloan (Alabama), also welcome correspondence and/or conversation with you.

I look forward to hearing from you. Please send the name and contact information for your contact person to me at the address below.

Grace and peace,

The Rev. Dr. Ruth A. Meyers Chair, Standing Commission on Liturgy and Music

Dean of Academic Affairs and Hodges-Haynes Professor of Liturgics Church Divinity School of the Pacific 2451 Ridge Road Berkeley, CA 94709 rmeyers@cdsp.edu 510-204-0720